At A Public Meeting

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On Monday the 7th day of February, 2011

Roll Call:              Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                                       George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                
       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    

        


       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman


Also Present:
       Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
       James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                           Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Paul Gessner from Leptondale. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Add On 9B:
ENGINEERING: Extension of Delaware Aqueduct Bid Schedule   
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.

5.
ANIMAL CONTROL:

A.
T 93 Withdrawal 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated January 20, 2011, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to pay the veterinarian services submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of December 2010. The vouchers total $540.00 and the funds will be withdrawn from the T-93 account. The balance in this account after these invoices are paid will be $6,791.24. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the T-93 Account is a donation account and none of the funds come from taxpayers’ money.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.
T 94 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 20, 2011, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to pay the veterinarian services submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of December 2010. The vouchers total $320.50 and the funds will be withdrawn from the T-94 Account. The balance in this account after these invoices are paid will be $86,295.06. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the T-93 Account is also a donation account and none of the funds come from taxpayers’ money.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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6.
ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfers

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the 2010 budget transfer dated January 26, 2011, submitted by Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, as follows: 

	Please approve the following budget transfers for 2010:
	
	

	Department
	
	Transfer to
	 Amount  
	           Transfer from

	General Fund Revenues
	
	
	

	Town Clerk Fees
	
	001.0001.1255
	              2,700.00 
	001.0001.1232

	Zoning Fees
	
	001.0001.2110
	              2,820.00 
	001.0001.2032

	Planning Board Fees
	
	001.0001.2115
	              6,800.00 
	001.0001.2035

	Interest Checking
	
	001.0001.2401
	            40,000.00 
	001.0001.2555

	Dog License Fee
	
	001.0001.2544
	              4,000.00 
	001.0001.2550

	Other Permit Fee
	
	001.0001.2590
	              3,700.00 
	001.0001.2550

	DARE
	
	001.0001.2705
	              2,900.00 
	001.0001.2680

	Other Miscellaneous
	
	001.0001.2770
	            12,000.00 
	001.0001.2700

	Mortgage Tax
	
	001.0001.3005
	            74,000.00 
	001.0001.2610

	State Aid - Real Prop
	
	001.0001.3040
	              6,000.00 
	001.0001.3088

	State Aid - DWI
	
	001.0001.3090
	              3,400.00 
	001.0001.3088

	State Aid - Youth
	
	001.0001.3820
	              4,000.00 
	001.0001.3804

	Highway Fund Revenues 
	
	
	

	Interest Checking
	
	030.0030.2401
	            18,300.00 
	030.0030.1081

	Water Fund Revenues 
	
	
	
	

	Interest Checking
	
	040.0040.2401
	            16,500.00 
	040.0040.2140

	Insurance Recoveries
	
	040.0040.2680
	              2,000.00 
	040.0040.2410

	General Fund Expenditures
	
	
	

	Department
	Account
	Transfer to
	
	Transfer from

	Legal
	Tax Certiorari
	001.1420.0407
	                                         30,000.00 
	001.1420.0403

	Legal
	Tax Certiorari
	001.1420.0407
	                                         20,000.00 
	001.1420.0406

	Elections
	Maintenance/Leases
	001.1450.0497
	                                           1,600.00 
	001.1990.0499

	Safety Inspection
	Salaries
	001.3620.0100
	              5,800.00 
	001.1990.0499

	Street Lighting
	Lighting
	001.5182.0499
	              1,500.00 
	001.1990.0499

	Publicity
	Other Exps
	001.6410.0499
	                 100.00 
	001.1990.0499

	Recreation
	Other Expenses
	001.7140.0499
	                   60.00 
	001.7140.0497

	 Continued on back 
	
	
	
	

	Water Fund Expenditures 
	
	
	

	Administrative
	Intergovernmental
	040.8310.0490
	              2,050.00 
	040.8330.0100

	Sewer Fund Expenditures
	
	
	

	Algonquin
	
	
	
	

	Treatment & Disposal
	Salaries
	050.8130.0100.5001
	                 150.00 
	050.8130.0401.5001

	Gidney
	
	
	
	

	Treatment & Disposal
	Salaries
	050.8130.0100.5003
	              1,050.00 
	050.8130.0401.5003

	Meadow Hill South
	
	
	
	

	Treatment & Disposal
	Salaries
	050.8130.0100.5004
	                 520.00 
	050.8130.0456.5004

	Wintergreen
	
	
	
	

	Treatment & Disposal
	Salaries
	050.8130.0100.5005
	                   70.00 
	050.8130.0401.5005

	Meadow Hill North
	
	
	
	

	Treatment & Disposal
	Salaries
	050.8130.0100.5006
	                 430.00 
	050.8130.0401.5006

	17K - Union Ave
	
	
	
	

	Treatment & Disposal
	Salaries
	050.8130.0100.5007
	                 320.00 
	050.8130.0401.5007

	Fleetwood
	
	
	
	

	Treatment & Disposal
	Salaries
	050.8130.0100.5008
	                 105.00 
	050.8130.0401.5008

	Nob Hill
	
	
	
	

	Treatment & Disposal
	Salaries
	050.8130.0100.5009
	                 100.00 
	050.8130.0401.5009

	Crossroads
	
	
	
	

	Treatment & Disposal
	Salaries
	050.8130.0100.5010
	              5,600.00 
	050.8130.0401.5010
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The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
7.
BUILDING AND GROUNDS: Budget Transfer for Public Service Building

Repairs
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer dated January 20, 2011, submitted by Supervisor Booth, to cover the costs of the repairs authorized by the Town Board for the overhead to the entrance way at the Town Justice Court building. The amount of the transfer is $8,100.00 and the funds will come from the Utilities account number 1622.0481 and go into the Capital Improvements account number 1622-0200. 
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked James Osborne, the Town Engineer, if this project is completed.

Councilman Piaquadio asked if all of the welding has been completed.

Mr. Osborne said the Town has a $700.00 credit in case the stucco needs to be replaced, which will be evaluated in the spring and the cost for the welding is included in the $700.00 that is being held. 

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8.
DEFERRED COMPENSATION:


A.
Approve One Year Extension

Supervisor Booth said the Town currently has Deferred Compensation Plans with Nationwide Retirement Solutions and the Hartford Life Insurance Company for planned administrators. He is requesting that the Town Board extend the existing programs for one year. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Authorizing the Extension of the Deferred Compensation Plan with Nationwide Retirement Solutions and Hartford Life Insurance Company until February 1, 2012. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Create Committee

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to create a committee to review the Town of Newburgh’s Deferred Compensation Plan. There will be one member from the CSEA, who will be the President or his or her appointee, one member from the PBA, who will be the President or his or her appointee, one member from the Town Board and a member from the management unit. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.
ENGINEERING: 
A.
DAT Amended Easement Agreement with Central Hudson

Mr. Osborne said in 1991 the Town of Newburgh retained an easement from Central Hudson for a Right of Way to a Town owned chlorine tank that is located on Lattintown Road. The Town will be constructing the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Filtration Plant at this location. An amendment to the easement agreement 
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with Central Hudson is needed to accommodate the construction of the plant and chemical deliveries. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Authorizing Execution of an Amendment to Easement Agreement with Central Hudson Gas and Electric Corporation for Right of Way to Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Filtration Plant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.
(Add On) Extension of Delaware Aqueduct Bid Date
Mr. Osborne said there was a pre-bid conference for potential contractors for the Delaware Aqueduct Bid this morning. This meeting was originally scheduled for February 2, 2011 at 11:00 a.m. which was cancelled due to the inclement weather. Mr. Osborne is requesting changing the bid to give the contractors’ time to finalize their bids.

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to change the February 16, 2011 bid date for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant to March 2, 2011 at 2:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
10.
HIGHWAY:

A.
Schedule Public Hearing for the use of the Capital Reserve Funds for Ice & Snow

Supervisor Booth said due to the extreme weather conditions this year the Town has already ordered approximately $301,000.00 worth of sand and salt. The Town has used its sand and salt that was purchased at the State Bid price and the price for sand and salt will increase 10 percent. Supervisor Booth wants to insure that the Town keeps its stock piles and barns full. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to set a Public Hearing date of February 16, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. to withdrawal $100,000.00 from the Reserve Fund. The balance in this account after this withdraw will be $34,515.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
DISCUSSION: All of the Board Members commended on the great job the Highway Department and all of the departments who where involved with cleaning up the snow storms did.   
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
B.
Hiring of Seasonal Employees

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 4, 2011, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to hire John Carry and Tommaso Tompkins as Seasonal Workers with a pay rate of $12.16 per hour and a start date of February 17, 2011. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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11.
PLANNING BOARD:


A.
Release of Landscape Bond for Amerada Hess Corporation

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated February 1, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, for the release of $24,305.00 of the bond for Amerada Hess. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
DISCUSSION: Ms. Arent’s memo stated that the tree wrapping and ropes were removed from the Pin Oaks.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


B.
Landscape Bond Estimate for Shop Rite, Marketplace

MOTION was made by made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the landscape estimate dated February 1, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, for the Shop Rite building proposed for the Marketplace development, in the amount of $16,250.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

12.
POLICE:


A.
Authorization to Purchase Computers

Supervisor Booth said that Chief of Police John Mahoney seeks authorization to purchase 6 computers to replace the computers that were purchased prior to 2005 and do not have the components necessary for the Detective division.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated February 2, 2011, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to purchase six Dell Optplex 980 computers off of New York State Contract PT65340 at a cost of $1,240.62 per computer for a total cost of $7,443.72. The computers will be purchased with seizure funds that have been allocated to the Police Department from Federal and State Seizure Laws based on Police Department investigations. The purchase of the computers will be of no cost to the Town of Newburgh tax payers. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


B.
Acceptance of Grant Award (SLETPP)

Supervisor Booth said that the Orange County Sheriff’s Office has informed Chief Mahoney that the Town of Newburgh has been approved for three laptops pursuant to the funding from the 2009 State Law Enforcement Terrorist Prevention Program Grant. The laptops will be installed in marked police vehicles and will assist the Officers in the field obtaining current information via NYSPIN and to share pertinent data regarding suspicious activities with other police agencies.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Green to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Execution and Delivery of Inter-Municipal Agreement Between the Town of Newburgh and the County of Orange: FY 2009 State Law Enforcement Terrorism Prevention Program Grant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent. 
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C.
Purchase of Vehicles

Supervisor Booth said that Chief Mahoney is requesting to purchase four 2011 Crown Victorias, one 2011 Chevrolet Tahoe Special Service Vehicle and one 2011 Chevrolet Impala.
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated February 1, 2011, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney to purchase the following:

FOUR - 2011 Ford Crown Victoria marked police vehicles from New York State bid # PC64893 from Warnock Fleet at a cost of $21,235.20 for a total cost of $84,940.80 from Warnock Fleet.

ONE - 2011 Chevrolet Tahoe Special Service Vehicle (4 wheel drive) at a cost of $27,223.66 from New York State Bid # PC64892 from Hoselton Chevrolet.
ONE – 2011 Chevrolet Impala unmarked police vehicle at a cost of $19,236.20 from New York Stat Bid # PC64892 from Hoselton Chevrolet.

The total cost for all the above vehicles is $131,400.66. The funds for these vehicles are included in the 2011 Police budget in the Capital Account #3120.2

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


D.
Education Reimbursement

Supervisor Booth said that Office Matthew Nadolny is pursuing a Masters Degree in Public Administration from the American Military University with a concentration in Disaster Management. He recently has completed and passed courses toward his degree.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 18, 2011, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to reimburse Officer Matthew Nadolny $468.16 for three courses he has completed and passed at American Military University. This reimbursement is pursuant to Article VII Section IV of the PBA contract. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

13.
ANNOUNCEMENT & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth said the Town is sponsoring a trip to the National Purple Heart Museum on Sunday, February 13th .There will be a ceremony and letters will be read sent by our Military from the Civil War up to the present. Mr. Booth thanked all of the Town residents who have cleared fire hydrants in the Town. He said the Town has over 1600 fire hydrants and encouraged residents who are able to please keep their fire hydrant clear of snow. It is a great help to the Town and insures fire safety. Supervisor Booth also thanked the volunteer fire departments for participating in keeping the fire hydrants cleared of snow. 
Councilman Woolsey thanked all of the volunteer firefighters for extinguishing the two recent house fires in the Town of Newburgh. He said it was a job well done. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie thanked the Highway Department for patching all of the potholes on Town roads.  
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14.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked what the Town does with the Town vehicles that are replaced. Mr. Corbin has concerns with the Town of Newburgh not having enough Police Investigators. 
Supervisor Booth said that under the PBA contract all Police Vehicles with a certain mileage will be replaced. Those vehicles are then used by other Town Departments. Mr. Booth said since 2009 the Town has had seven Police Investigators. On Wednesday, February 2nd , the Town Board authorized the rehire of two officers that were laid off in 2009. Supervisor Booth said the Town had to make difficult decisions in the year 2008 and 2009 and the Town is determined not to have a deficit. He said the Town took early action to ensure a balanced budget, which has been accomplished.   
Councilman Piaquadio said the Town is being cautious because the school and mortgage tax is an unknown right now. The Town does not want to have further layoffs. 
Mr. Corbin asked about the DPW position the Town created and has concerns of the Town being management heavy.

Supervisor Booth said currently the Town does not have a department head for the Filter Plant, the Sewer Department, and the Department of Water Distribution. The position of DPW will cover these departments and it will also coordinate and administrate with the Highway Department. 
Mr. Corbin asked for Supervisor Booth’s comments regarding allegations made at the last Town Board Meeting.

Supervisor Booth asked what specifically he was referring to. 

Mr. Corbin said he could not repeat them because the person who made the statements was not present.   

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any further questions. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming. 

15.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:40 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
